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Survey results are in! 

Thank you to all who participated in the HCC survey.   We received 15 surveys back in all which 
accounts to approximately 50% of our membership.  The goal of the surveys was to gather 
member information to start a dialog so that the club can better serve the interest of all its 
members.  We aim to create a dynamic and welcoming atmosphere for all members ɀ new, old, 
beginner, intermediate or advanced. 

A summary of the results: 

¶ It was no surprise that members identified themselves as beginner, intermediate, 
advanced and a few professionals ɀ which is perfect for a club our size.  We all benefit 
from having a diverse membership profile. 

¶ Most members felt comfortable using their present camera. 

¶ Photoshop and Photoshop Elements were the most widely used software with a few 
members also using Lightroom. 

¶ Overwhelmingly, the consensus was to offer basic photography programs even though 
most considered themselves beyond beginner. 

¶ Photography interests covered a wide array of interests: Macro, Landscapes, Action, 
Wildlife, Nature, Still Life, Street photography and concert photography.   

¶ Suggestions include: workshops, field trips, outreach for more membership and 
presentations on special techniques.   

 

 

 

 

Go forward plan is to focus on the 
following (more details to follow): 
 
ƷCreate a pamphlet and flyer to 
promote membership 

ƷUtilize social media to increase 
membership 

ƷWorkshops in March and May  

ƷScheduled field trips with more 
focus on a specific topic and 
discussion and/or instructions around 
techniques. 

  

The membership committee met on Saturday, 
November 7th to review the survey results and 
discuss next steps.  

 

http://www.housatoniccameraclub.com/
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NOVEMBER MEETING 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

~ DECEMBER 2015 ~  

"Holiday dinner in the Cobble"  

This year's holiday dinner is  at Noble  in the Cobble building on Monday, December 14 th  ï NOTE  the change in day from 
Tuesday to Monday -  this was necessary because the Cobble building was not available on Tuesday.  Social hour will be from 
5:00 -  6:00pm; dinner will be from 6:00 -  7:00 pm and the regularly scheduled meeting will follow where we will review 
Decemberôs PSA/NECCC competition photos and review the Digital Circuit results.   Reservations must be in by December 2nd 

so please let Judy Becker (judybecker40@att.net) or Jane Rossman ( jross2@mail.com ) know if you plan on attending.  This 
year's cost is $20 per person.  

~ JANUARY 2015 ~  

Annual Salon Show ï Noble Horizons  

 
The actual dates and opening reception are  still to be determined; however, we are looking to plan the show in January so 
start preparing your prints.  Actual dates and drop off information will be provided shortly.   The show is open to any and a ll 
new work... nothing that has been there before c an go there again.  As usual, a ll prints should be framed, under glass, and 

smooth wired across the back. There is some flexibility here, but any deviation should be cleared with Ann or Bill. They will  
clear it with the show's curator who has the last word  on what goes on the walls.   

 

 òTwelve significant photographs in any one year is a good crop .ó              

~ Ansel Adams  
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HOUSATONIC CAMERA CLUB REPRESENTATIVES 
for 2015/2016 season 

 

President   Rick Pauline 

       housatonic_camera_club@yahoo.com 

Vice President   Open 

Treasurer   Judy Becker 

Membership/Dues  Judy Becker 

       judybecker40@att.net 

Publicity   Jeff Breitman 

Special Events Coordinator  Jeff Breitman 

Program Director  Jeff Breitman 

       sylvan4570@comcast.net 

Webmaster   Lazlo Gyorsok 

       lazlo1@optonline.net 

Newsletter   Dawn Dingee 

Secretary   Dawn Dingee 

       d1295@aol.com 

Competitions   Bert Schmitz 

       bschmitz@att.net 

Salon Committee  Ann Wilkinson 

       stonefoxphoto@aol.com 

    Bill DeVoti 

       abundancehill@verizon.net 

Hospitality   Judith Gott 

       jgott.gott@gmail.com 

Jane Rossman 

       jrossman222@gmail.com  

Projector Coordinator  Brian Wilcox 

       ctphoto@comcast.net 

Liaison Representatives   PSA  - Jane Rossman 

        NECCC - Bert Schmitz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

        ASSIGNED TOPIC 

This season, we have two assigned topics. You are 
encouraged to submit photos that best represent the topic to 
Lazlo who will post them in a folder on the club website 
(housatoniccameraclub.com).  BE CREATIVE with your 
ÉÎÔÅÒÐÒÅÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÐÉÃ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÓÅÅ ×ÈÁÔ ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙ ×Å ÃÁÎ 
get. The assigned topics are: 

Ӭ 2%0%4)4)/. 
ӭ '%/-%42)# 

Photos will be reviewed at the February/March meetings.  We 
have received 8 entries in each category so far.  They are 
located on page 6 of the Gallery on the club website. 

 
 
 

 
        Membership Dues 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÄÏÎÅ ÓÏ ÁÌÒÅÁÄÙȟ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÐÁÙ ÙÏÕÒ 
membership dues for 2015 / 2016.  Fee is $25 for individuals 
and $10 additional for each family member.    

 

     

 

Message to All Members 

Please consider submitting pictures and/or articles for our 
monthly newsletter. To maintain a monthly distribution, we 
need participation from all our members!! Letȭs share our 
favorite places to photograph, links to interesting articles, 
hardware or software reviews, helpful tips, etc.  We also have 
a For Sale section if you have photographic items to sell or 
trade. 

Message to New Members 

Member profiles are a good way to share information about 
yourself and your love of photography. If you do not have a 
current profile on file, please submit one to Bill DeVoti at 
abundancehill@verizon.net.   Also, donȭt forget to submit a 
few photos to be used in the newsletter with your profile. 

mailto:judybecker40@att.net
mailto:sylvan4570@comcast.net
mailto:lazlo1@optonline.net
mailto:bschmitz@att.net
mailto:stonefoxphoto@aol.com
mailto:abundancehill@verizon.net
mailto:jgott.gott@gmail.com
mailto:abundancehill@verizon.net
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NECCC nature and pictorial competition entries are were submitted in October. Voting took place over a period of a week and the 
following photos were selected for submission to NECCC to represent HCC.  We viewed the photos at the last club meeting but for 
those that missed the meeting, the results are below. 

       NOTE: Some of the highest scoring images for NECCC nature  had cultivated flowers in them so they were ineligible. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

NECCC Nature 

                

            Dew on Web    Photographer: Bert Schmitz                                                     3ÔÅÖÅÎȭÓ )ÓÌÁÎÄ 3ÕÎÓÅÔ       Photographer: Brian Wilcox 

                

           What Lies Beneath   Photographer: Dawn Dingee                        Tetons 1      Photographer: John Landon 
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NECCC Pictorial 

           

     Thomas Cole Studio   Photographer: Judith Gott                                    Suwanee River      Photographer:  Joan Hinchman 

        

Young Girl and Buffalo Horns     Photographer: Bert Schmitz        Great Falls     Photographer: Lazlo Gyorsok 

 


